Solid and Hazardous Waste Program
P.O. Box 414
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414
Tel. # 609-984-3438
Fax. # 609-777-0769

Monica Gismondi, County Recycling Coordinator
Office of Recycling

503 Monroeville Road

Swedesboro, New Jersey 08085

Dear Ms. Gismondi:

On October 30, 2008 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste
Management Program received the October 29, 2008 request for an administrative action from the
Gloucester County Improvement Authority concerning the County Conservation Company Class B
and Class C recycling facility located in Washington Township. The October 29, 2008
administrative action proposes to include in the Gloucester County Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan) an additional parcel of land, specifically Block 7, Lot 6 at the existing County
Conservation Class B and Class C recycling facility located at Block 7, Lots 6.01, 6.02, 6.04, and 5
in Washington Township, Gloucester County. This additional piece of adjacent property is
approximately 39 acres of which is intended to be used for storm water management, a roadway,
and an expanded receiving/storage area for Class B and Class C materials.

On June 30, 1999 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste
Program approved an administrative action to include County Conservation Company into the
County Plan as a Class B and Class C recycling facility located at Block 386, Lots 6.01, 6.02, and
6.04 in Township of Washington, Gloucester County.

On October 18, 2002, the Department approved an administrative action request to include in the
County Plan an additional lot and block for the County Conservation Company Class B and Class C
recycling facility. County Conservation Company was then designated to be located at Block 7,
Lots 6.01, 6.02, 6.04, and 5 in Washington Township, Gloucester County.

On April 19, 2006, the Department approved the County Plan inclusion of the 18 acre expansion of
the County Conservation Company Class B and Class C facility, specifically located within Block
7, Lot 5 in Washington Township, Gloucester County. This expanded acreage provided additional
areas on the site for recycling activities.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5., the modification of an existing facility constitutes an
approvable administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative
action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). Therefore, the approved lots and blocks for County



Conservation Company Class B and Class C recycling facility are Block 7, Lots 6, 6.01, 6.02, 6.04,
and 5 in Washington Township.

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of
the Department’s intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted
operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609)
984-9773 or email at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Guy Watson, Chief
Bureau of Recycling and Planning



